
Ottawa, March 7th., 1918.

Dear Mrs. Matheson,-

I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the

26th ultimo, in which you state that you are prepared to

sell the building therein referred to at Onion Lake to the

Department for use as a hospital; and in reply I am directed

to inform you that after careful consideration of the matter,

the Department does not feel disposed to make the purchase.

Your obedient servant,

Jowkeen

Aest. Deputy and Secretary.

Nre. E. B. Matheson, M.D..

Onion Lake, Saak.
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